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TIMELY ALERTS: 
Club trip leaders: Look inside this newsletter for
information about two FAM trips, one to Steamboat
and one to Whitefish Mountain Resort!

PORTLAND AND SEATTLE SKI SHOWS:
(Opportunities for free publicity for your club!)  

Portland Skifever & Snowboard Show, Portland Expo

Center, 2060 N. Marine Drive, Portland, OR 97217

See www.portlandskifever.com 

Friday, November 6:    1:00 pm - 10:00 pm

Saturday, November 7:  10:00 am - 9:00 pm

Sunday, November 8:    10:00 am - 6:00 pm

Seattle Ski Dazzle, Century Link Field Event Center,

Seattle, WA     See www.skidazzle.com/seattle.htm 

Friday, November 6:       3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Saturday, November 7:   10:00 am - 9:00 pm

Sunday, November 8:     10:00 am - 6:00 pm

The ski shows are a great venue to showcase your club

and its membership benefits. All clubs in NWSCC are

welcome to display their brochures/photos at the NWSCC

booth, but no large club banners or posters will be allowed.

When volunteering to staff the booth, you will be representing

all of NWSCC's member clubs and the Council as a whole.

Clubs can set up starting the day before each of the shows.

We have a 10x10 Booth, with an 8' skirted table, at each

show.

At the Portland show, the space will be shared with PACRAT

this year, which will bring a whole new look to the booth! 

NWSCC will have club information, the new Northwest

Snowsports Guide, and trip information.  PACRAT will have

race information and releases (if they are available).  Support

your Ski Club and Race Team at the same time!

For volunteering to work at the NWSCC booth, you will

receive FREE admittance to the Ski Show - Portland or

Seattle.  To volunteer for a shift at the Portland Ski Show,

please contact Mary Olhausen at  SkiFair@nwskiers.org.  To

volunteer for a shift at the Seattle Ski Show, please contact

William Shadbolt at Washclubs@nwskiers.org.  

The ski shows are a lot of fun, with all the major ski resorts

and retailers showing their goods--it's also a great place to

purchase new equipment--save up to 70% on ski and

snowboard gear at both shows!  Volunteer to work the booth

and you can spend some time afterwards shopping!

NWSCC SKI FAIR:
NWSCC's Ski Fair event is scheduled for Monday, November

9, 2015, and will be held at the Columbia Conference Center

in the building to the right as you enter the Holiday Inn

Airport, 8439 NE Columbia Boulevard, Portland, Oregon 

97220.  The doors open at 6:00 pm. Take advantage of this

early opportunity to visit with snowsport industry reps, see

new fashions, and visit other club members. Discounted ski

passes will be available.  

Admission is FREE for Ski Fair and this event is open to the

public--so invite all your co-workers, friends & neighbors. The

show highlights ski/snowboard resorts, retailers and clubs, as

well as safety programs and racing programs. No host

beverages are available.  Watch for announcements about

special incentives to attend this year!
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The next NWSCC meeting will be held on
Wednesday, October 21 2015, at
HILLCREST SPORTS, 2506 SE Burnside,
Gresham, Oregon, starting with a meet and
greet from 6:00-6:30 pm, followed by the
meeting. 

Brundage Mountain Resort will be one of
our guest speakers.  Other meeting topics
will be announced.  
 
NWSCC will have quarterly meetings this
coming year, presently scheduled for
October, December, March, and June. 
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The SILENT AUCTION at Ski Fair will offer some

awesome ski trips and equipment, and the “brown bags”

give you a chance to buy tickets and put them into the bags

of items you want to win. Remember that NWSCC

supports its clubs by providing FREE booth space to show

off what you are all about!  If you are interested in booth

space, volunteering for this fun kick-off event, or donating

items to auction or for the "brown bag" items, please

contact Mary Olhausen at 503-880-7383 or

SkiFair@nwskiers.org.

COMMERCIAL MEMBER NEWS:
Whitefish Mountain Resort is offering a FAM trip for club

trip leaders from March 18-20, 2016, for ONE group trip

leader per ski club, limited to 10 qualified group leaders

(and spouses).  The cost is $99 per person, and includes

3 nights lodging, 2 days of skiing, meals, Après and more

(transportation to Whitefish not included).  See flier

attached on newsletter page on NWSCC’s website for

details.  Hurry - space is limited, and this trip is being

offered to clubs all over the country!  

13th Annual Hillcrest Race Night, Gresham, OR,

Wednesday, September 30, 2015, 5-9 pm.  Get the best

prices of the year from all the top companies!  Factory reps

will be present to answer your questions. As always, the

folks at Hillcrest are your contact for Rossignol, Fischer,

Atomic, Marker, Leki, Blizzard, Tecnica, Nordica, POC,

Smith and Volkl.  All athletes (U-12 and older), High

School, Masters, and PACRATs are invited to Hillcrest’s

annual Race Night.  This is THE time to order all the gear

you will need at low, low competition pricing. Race reps will

be on hand to answer all your questions and help in fitting

all your equipment for the upcoming season.  There will be

special discounts on in-store product for racers, coaches

and attendees of race night.  Don’t hesitate to call anytime

with questions, but plan to be at Hillcrest on 2506 SE

Burnside, Gresham on Sept 30.  Questions?  Contact Gary

Gunderson, (503) 658-7848 or email ktgpdx@frontier.com. 

Or  please feel free to contact Dexter Hill at the store,

hillcrest@hillcrestsports.com or 503-665-4455.

NWSCC appreciates ALL of its commercial members - see

the list on the last page of this newsletter and be sure to

check out the fliers on the right hand side of the Newsletter

page on the website for specials as they are announced.

PACRAT NEWS: 
Incoming President Andy Hobart

has been keeping the new board

busy with with planning meetings. 

Past President Greg Dilger is

diligently working on the race

schedule.   PACRAT will be sharing

a booth at the Portland Ski Fever Show as noted above. 

They will also have a booth at Ski Fair promoting racing.  For

a chance to win  FREE race registration for the coming year,

be sure to attend Ski Fair (limited to returning 2014-2015

racers).  www.pacrats.org 

CLUB NEWS:
The Oregon Cancer Ski-Out announces its third annual

Oregon Cancer Bike-Out to be held October 3, 2015, at the

Wanoga Sno-Park in Bend, Oregon on Central Oregon’s best

mountain biking trail system.  Participants will receive shuttle

rides, hydration, snacks, lunch, a dinner and reception at Elk

Lake Resort, a T-shirt, and event swag!  For information or

to register, go to CancerBikeOut.org.

The Mt. Hood Ski Patrol’s annual Snow Sports Swap will be

held October 2-3, 2015, at the Washington County

Fairgrounds in Hillsboro, Oregon.  The Mt. Hood Snow

Sports Swap is one of the region's winter sports equipment

and clothing events featuring thousands of new and used

winter sports gear sold by individuals and area sports stores.

A wide selection of equipment, clothing, and accessories for

snowboarding, alpine skiing, and nordic skiing is available for

beginners through experts. Sporting goods shops from

around the Northwest will be there to sell thousands of new

and previously demo’d equipment items at steep discounts!

Proceeds benefit the Mt. Hood Ski Patrol, a non-profit,

all-volunteer organization.  Admission is $3 at the door, and

kids under 12 get in free, or bring the whole family for just $6.

Parking is free. Come early to beat the crowd. Win lift tickets

and gear in door prize drawings every hour!  For more details

and to enter to win a season pass, visit www.mhsss.com.

Hope On The Slopes is hosting its second annual “Ride the

Net” program. “Ride the Net” is a season long virtual

vertical/fundraising challenge for skiers and boarders from

September 1, 2015 through April 30, 2016. Participants ski or

board while tracking their vertical at any ski resort/area

supported by the FREE Trace Up app.  (1) Register for the

virtual vertical tracking program by making your $30.00 tax

deductible donation to HOTS; (2) download the FREE Trace

Up app on your smart phone; (3) ski or board as an individual

or form a team; and (4) begin tracking your vertical and

raising funds this season when you visit any North America

ski resort or area.  There will be prizes awarded for most

vertical tracked and most funds raised in a variety of

categories. Cancer touches us all directly or indirectly. Make

this skiing/boarding season extra meaningful by participating

in the “Ride the Net” program. Every dollar counts! Rally your

friends, family, coworkers, or ski club members to support

your passion and commitment to save lives and fight cancer.

Skiyente Ski Club will be celebrating its 60th anniversary

with a series of events this coming year!  
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NORTHWEST SKI CHALLENGE:
To enter the Ski Challenge, mail in your used lift tickets (or

copies of reusable passes) from at least 7 or more listed

resorts you skied last season to NWSCC at the address on

top of this newsletter.  You can include the form found on

our website at nwskiers.org/Challenge/Challenge.html.  (It

doesn’t matter that the years mentioned are not up to date;

we’re working on an updated website.) The more areas you

skied or rode, the greater the chances and the level of

prizes. The winners in the drawing will be announced in the

fall of 2015; the grand prize will be awarded to the skier or

boarder who visited the most ski areas during the season.

NORTHWEST SNOWSPORTS ADVOCATES
NEWS:  Northwest Snowsports Advocates has its own

Facebook page.  Keep current on news about what is

going on in the Pacific Northwest with ski area

development, roads, and environmental issues by joining

our Facebook Group.  You will have an opportunity to take

an active role in helping ski areas get US Forest Service

approval of their master plans. Every skier or snowboarder

in the Pacific Northwest should join this page! Let's get the

"Fan Base" WAY up there! Become a FAN today!!!!!  

(please cut and paste the link if it isn’t working)

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Northwest-Snowsports

-Advocates/174195539354385

FWSA NEWS AND TRIPS:
Far West Ski Week 2016:  Telluride Ski Resort is the

location for the Far West Ski Week trip January 30-

February 6, 2016. $800 deposits

are now being accepted for this

trip, but note that payment in full is

due by October 15.  NWSCC will

have ski in/ski out lodging in 

condos at Bear Creek Lodge.  The

package price for 2 bedroom condos is $1,340 pp/do; and

for either 3 or 4 bedroom condos the price will be $1,210

pp/do!  These prices are for land only (no air or transfers),

but include 7 nights’ lodging, Welcome Party, Pub Crawl,

Council Night Dinner, Mountain Picnic (not accessible to

non-skiers, due to location), Après Ski Party, Races, a

Banquet with dancing, and 6 of 7 day Lift Ticket (no senior

discount).  For further information contact Barbara Bousum

at Bbousum@gmail.com or 503-224-3584  OR Chris Ciardi

at c2blondie@hotmail.com  or 503-297-5351.  See NEW

flier on the newsletter page with signup forms.  NWSCC

has 44 spots, so be sure to sign up early!

Far West International Trip 2016: This trip is to Cortina

d’Ampezzo, with  an extension trip to Florence and Rome,

Italy.  The optional extension trip will be to the Tuscany

region:  3 nights in Florence with day tours to Sienna and

San Gimignano, and 4 nights in Rome.  New this year:  If one

chooses to not go to Cortina, we will fly you from the US to

join us for the extension trip – we call this the “Stand Alone”

trip. Prices start from $1,354 (without air) for the base ski

week. See the FWSA website under Travel: www.fwsa.org.

Contact Debbie Stewart for more information: 

FWSAintltrvl@prodigy.net. 
 

Far West Mini Ski Week 2016:  This trip to Crested Butte

Mountain Resort, March 21-26, 2016, includes 5 nights

lodging at the Grand Lodge, 3-4 day lift tickets, a Welcome

Party and Farewell Party.  Plenty of optional activities are

available as well, including Snowmobiling, Snowbiking,

Zipline Tours, a Sleigh Ride Dinner and much more.  Senior

and Adult package prices range from $580 to $775 (without

transportation).  Contact Gloria Raminha for more

information:  garski2011@gmail.com.  Payment may be

made by credit card.

Far West Annual Ski Week 2017:  Ski Week 2017 has been

set, and will be in beautiful Breckenridge, Colorado, January

28-February 4, 2017.  The town of Breckenridge has a

colorful history full of gold mining, saloons, booms, and

busts.  There is much to do to keep skiers and non-skiers

busy for the week.  There are historical tours, shopping,

spas, pubs, and plenty of restaurants.  Gold Runner Alpine

Coaster and Starlight Mountain Top Dinners are included. 

We have lots of slopeside lodging with many close to town. 

Council trip leaders will begin promoting this trip in Spring

2016.

Far West Mini Ski Week 2017:  Nancy Greene’s Cahilty

Lodge at Sun Peaks Resort is our destination for the 2017

Mini Ski Week. Sun Peaks Resort is located in Southern

British Columbia, 40 minutes from Kamloops, and serviced

by airports in Kamloops, Kelowna, and Vancouver, British

Columbia.  Cahilty Lodge is located in the heart of the village,

just steps from the ski hill.  Watch for more information on

this fun trip on the FWSA website.

FWSA offers one USA ski week, one mini US ski week, one

European ski week (usually with pre and post-trip

extensions), and a number of "adventure" trips.  For

information on all FWSA International trips go to

www.FWSA.org or contact the FWSA VP of International

Travel, Debbie Stewart, by email fwsaIntlTrvl@prodigy.net  or

phone 559-734-9294.  For information about North

American/domestic trips, contact Nancy Ellis at

fwsatravelnancy@sbcglobal.net or 530-414-8261.  

WOULD YOUR CLUB LIKE TO EARN A COMP ON ANY

FWSA SKI TRIP?  All you need to do is to bring 30 people,

and the comp is yours to do with as you please.  This might

be shared if more than one club with in-club trip leaders has

a total of 30 participants.  This would also give you more

input into future ski weeks that FWSA plans.  
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Emilio Trampuz of Mountain High Snowsport Club
annually prepares a summary of lift ticket and
season pass pricing of interest to Portland area
skiers.  Emilio has authorized me to share this unique
table with you.  See the attachment to the NWSCC
newsletter page.  Thanks for all your hard work,
Emilio!  

MEMBER BENEFITS AND DISCOUNTS:  
Look at the NWSCC website at www.nwskiers.org to see

an updated list of member benefits and discounts, and

check out the FWSA website at www.fwsa.org under

Membership to see the current discounts.  Debbi Kor is

frequently adding new benefits! 

As a member of FWSA, you also belong to the National

Ski Council Federation, made up of ski councils and

clubs throughout the U.S.  A current list of NSCF benefits

can be found at  www.skifederation.org in the Members

Only section.  User name: skiclub - password: member. 

MISCELLANEOUS AND FUN INFORMATION:
Powder Alliance is Growing:  The Powder Alliance has

grown from 13 to 14 ski areas.  The most recent addition

is Whitewater, B.C.  Mt. Hood Skibowl and Timberline are

both members of the Alliance. So, anyone with a Fusion

Passs to these 2 ski areas can have 3 free days at each of

the other 12 ski areas. That’s a total of 36 free ski days if

you ski them all, plus unlimited skiing at Timberline and Mt.

Hood Skibowl on Mt. Hood.  The other 12 ski areas are

(alphabetically): Angel Fire, NM; Arizona Snowbowl;

Bridger Bowl, MT; China Peak, CA; Crested Butte, CO;

Mountain High, CA; Schweitzer Mt., ID; Sierra-at-Tahoe,

CA; Silver Star, BC; Snowbasin, UT; Stevens Pass, WA;

and Whitewater, BC.

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL REGULAR NWSCC

MEETINGS ARE “OPEN,” AND PARTICIPATION BY

CLUB MEMBERS IS ENCOURAGED!  The meeting

location may vary, so check the NWSCC website or

c o n t a c t  P r e s i d e n t  S y l v i a  K e a r n s  a t

President@nwskiers.org.  Board meetings are usually held

the 4th Wednesday of each month; contact an officer if you

have a topic you would like to have considered.

Did you know that the NWSCC has a Facebook page? 

You can reach this page from the NWSCC website, and 

you can keep up-to-date on all our events and activities.

Subscribe to SKI OREGON’s notifications and receive the

latest about skiing and snowsports in Oregon, as well as

powder alerts: www.skioregon.org 

Excerpts from the FAR WEST SKI NEWS: 

Purgatory is Purgatory Once Again:  The southern

Colorado ski area of Purgatory, which has been know as

“Durango Mountain Resort” for the past decade, has a new

owner.  Local businessman James Coleman is the resort’s

new owner, and he is changing the ski area’s title back to its

original name of Purgatory.  The resort will be celebrating its

50th season in 2016.

Far West Ski Foundation Website:  The Far West Ski

Foundation has a new, BIG, beautiful, entertaining and

educational website.  Designed by Crissymarie King, the site

is designed to show details of the four principal missions of

the Foundation, and provides a way to make tax deductible

contributions to support these missions.  Each program –

alpine racing, adaptive skiing, women’s ski jumping, and

legacy preservation  - has at least one gallery of images on

the site. FWSA Scholarship winners and the national jumping

team members will be updated annually.  Scholarship

sponsors and partners are recognized here.  Legacy

preservation features the Mt. Hood Museum and Cultural

Center and the latest news on the Squaw Valley Olympic

Museum and Winter Sports Heritage Center.  Check it out: 

http://farwestskifoundation.org.

Founder of Snowbird Passes:  Dick Bass, partner and

chairman of Snowbird Ski and Summer Resort, passed away

on Sunday, July 26 at the age of 85, in Dallas, Texas.  Bass

spent 44 years building Snowbird into a world-renowned,

year-round destination mountain resort.  He maintained sole

ownership of the resort until selling the majority interest in

Snowbird in May 2014.  Dick received a Lifetime

Achievement Award from the National Ski Areas Association

in 2006.

Excerpts from the NATIONAL SKI CLUB NEWS: 

More Resorts for The Mountain Collective:  The Mountain

Collective™ has widened its geographic reach with the

addition of two destinations to its roster.  Stowe joins the

Mountain Collective as its first resort on the East Coast, while

Taos extends passholder access into New Mexico.  The

resorts join Sun Valley, Alta Snowbird, Aspen Snowmass, Ski

Banff-Lake Louise-Sunshine Village, Jackson Hole,

Mammoth Mountain, and Squaw Valley/Alpine Meadows in

the US, plus Australia’s Thredbo, and Canada’s Whistler

Blackcomb, in Mountain Collective passes which are on sale

for $399 USD. The Mountain Collective™ Pass includes

grants access to 21 mountains with more than 43,400 acres

of terrain and 271 lifts for two days of skiing or riding at each

of the eleven destinations, plus a 50 percent discount on all

additional days at those resorts with no blackout dates. 

Whistler Blackcomb Gets Personal:  Whistler Blackcomb

will be introducing WB+ this winter season, a new online
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interactive platform connected to the ski resort’s RFID

technology which the BC resort introduced last year.  WB+

will give guests the option to create a personal profile in

order to collect stats and data about their days on the

mountains.  By having their lift passes automatically

scanned as they pass RFID chairlift access gates located

around Whistler and Blackcomb mountains, skiers and

boarders will be able keep track of personal stats including

their number of days on the slopes and total vertical ridden. 

Customized privacy settings will allow users to make their

WB+ profiles accessible to friends, family members and

work colleagues, allowing groups to create goals and fun

challenges throughout the winter.  

Vail is first resort to ban pot in Colorado:  Vail's

temporary ban on retail marijuana could become

permanent very soon. Although 2012's Amendment 64

legalized the recreational sale of pot, towns and counties

were still allowed to impose their own bans. In the Vail

Valley, retail operations were allowed in unincorporated

Eagle County and the town of Eagle, but the Vail Town

Council has never permitted recreational sales. Now, after

the Vail Town Council passed yet another extension of a

2014 moratorium banning pot shops, the council will

consider a permanent ban.  Opponents of recreational

marijuana in Vail say that the drug is available in

Eagle-Vail, only a short jaunt up the highway. Others fear

that sales of marijuana in town could have a negative effect

on tourism. Proponents of retail sales in Vail argue that it

will add to the region's already booming economy. 

Currently, Vail is the only major ski-resort town that bans

retail operations, although other towns (like Breckenridge)

have set limited areas where those shops can operate.

Mt. Norquay is oldest resort in North America:  One of

North America’s oldest ski areas, and the oldest in the

Canadian Rockies, Banff’s local ski area on Mt Norquay

celebrates 90 years of operations this winter, having

originally opened in 1926.  The first ski cabin was built

there in 1927 and the first rope tow installed in 1941. The

North American or “Big Chair” has been providing riders

with Bow Valley view's since 1948, making it one of the

oldest chairs in North America.  To mark this 90th

anniversary, Mt. Norquay will be celebrating with many

special events throughout the season.  There’s also an all

new terrain park to prove you’re never too old, featuring a

two jump large line with a 30’ Jump and a 40’ jump. The

additional intermediate rail line has everything your

hard-core jibber would love, featuring a 7 rail and box line

that lets people get all kinds of wacky as they tear through

the middle of the park. The park will also cater to the little

shredders with a small–medium line followed by small

boxes. See www.banffnorquay.com 

Steamboat Fam Trip Announced:  Familiarize yourself with

Steamboat, a world-class ski resort and a spectacular winter

vacation destination. The 2015 Annual Steamboat Travel

Agent & Group Leader FAM is scheduled for December 1-4,

2015.  From legendary Champagne Powder® snow and

famous Olympic heritage to world class dining options and

breathtaking views, you will have the chance to experience

everything the resort has to offer. Steamboat continues to

embark on guest enhancement projects, building on more

than 30 million dollars' worth of improvements in recent

years, including the new Four Points Lodge and expanded

night skiing Thursday through Monday evenings. New for the

2015/16 winter, the resort introduces QuickTrax, hands-free

technology for tickets and passes making loading the

Gondola, Christie Peak Express, Thunderhead, and Preview

lifts easier than ever. You won't want to miss your chance to

be one of the first to see and sell our improved vacation

experience!  The price of the $239** registration fee includes

a Welcome Cocktail Reception, 3 Nights Lodging, 2 Days of

Skiing / Snowboarding, 2 Days of Rentals, one 2-hour Group

Lesson, property tours for travel agents and group leaders

only, Continental Breakfast, on-mountain Breakfast, and

Dinner/Entertainment at the top of the Gondola. Attendees

will also receive special discounts on ground transfer rates

between Steamboat and the Denver (DEN) and

Steamboat/Hayden (HDN) airports with GO Alpine, our local

Steamboat ground transportation partner. Please contact GO

Alpine at 1-800-343-7433 for Travel Agent FAM

transportation bookings. **Information is subject to change

and guest attendance is $319.

Contact:  Angela Drenkhahn Robinson

2305 Mt. Werner Circle, Steamboat Springs, CO 80487

Tel. 970.871.5255 / Fax 970.871-5022  or

www.steamboat.com  / arobinson@steamboat.com 

CHECK THE NWSCC WEBSITE FREQUENTLY FOR THE

LATEST INFORMATION!!  

Did you notice the highlights on some of the headings
in this newsletter?  Here’s the key: 

TURQUOISE = NWSCC news and events 
PURPLE        = FWSA news and events 
YELLOW       = Clubs news and events 
GREEN         = Other news and events 
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NWSCC OFFICERS and COMMITTEES 2015-2016
President Sylvia Kearns 360-260-7169 President@nwskiers.org 
Past President Steve Coxen 503-679-9022 (Cell) PastPres@nwskiers.org 
Vice President; and Community Service & Safety Sue Rimkeit 503-245-4800 CommunityServ@nwskiers.org 
Secretary John Orefice 360-518-4123 (Cell) Secretary@nwskiers.org  
Treasurer Bill King 360-977-7482 Treasurer@nwskiers.org 
Director, Communications Linda McGavin 503-652-2840 Communications@nwskiers.org 
Director, Membership Christine Ciardi 503-297-5351 Membership@nwskiers.org 
Director, Public  Affairs Steve Coxen 503-679-9022 (Cell) Publicaffairs@nwskiers.org 
Director, Racing (PACRAT Chair) Andy Hobart __________________ President@pacrats.org   
Director, Travel Barbara Bousum 503-224-3584 Travel@nwskiers.org  
Director, Washington Clubs William Shadbolt 425-241-0144 (Cell) WashClubs@nwskiers.org 
Regional Rep, Eugene Rod Robinson 541-514-4911 (Cell) Eugenerep@nwskiers.org 
Regional Rep, SW Washington Norvin Peer 360-423-5422
Webmaster David Schor Contact@nwskiers.org 
Commercial Membership Program Mary Olhausen 503-880-7383 (Cell)        CommMember@nwskiers.org 
PACRAT WORLD HEADQUARTERS                www.pacrats.org 

 THANK YOU TO OUR 2014-2015 NWSCC COMMERCIAL MEMBERS!!
GOLD MEMBER: 
Mt. Hood Meadows Resort, OR

BLACK DIAMOND MEMBER
(PACRAT BIB SPONSOR):
Hillcrest Ski & Board Shop, Gresham, OR 

SILVER MEMBERS: 
Mt. Bachelor Resort, OR 
Mt. Hood Skibowl, OR 
Timberline Lodge, OR

BRONZE MEMBERS: 
Aspen/Snowmass Ski Resorts, CO
Big White Mountain Resort, BC, Canada 
Brundage Mountain Resort, ID 
Cooper Spur Mountain Resort, OR 
Discover Sunriver Vacation Rentals, OR
Huckleberry Inn, Gov't Camp, OR  
Jackson Hole Mountain Resort, WY 
Mammoth Mountain, CA 
Mountain Shop, Portland, OR 
Resort at the Mountain, OR 
Schweitzer Mountain Resort, ID
Stevens Pass Mountain Resort, WA
Sun Peaks Resort, BC, Canada 
Sun Valley Resort, ID
Whitefish Mountain Resort, MT
Whitewater Ski Resort, BC 

SUPPORTING MEMBERS: 
49 Degrees North Ski Area, WA 
Awesome Ales, OR
Grand Targhee Resort, WY
Pacific NW Ski Areas Association
Resorts of the Canadian Rockies, BC, Canada

THANKS TO THIS YEAR’S
COMMERCIAL MEMBERS!!  
PLEASE PATRONIZE AND
SUPPORT OUR COMMERCIAL
MEMBERS AND LET THEM
KNOW YOU’RE WITH NWSCC!! 

NWSCC MEMBER CLUBS - NWSCC REPRESENTATIVES
Please check www.nwskiers.org or the NWSCC’s Northwest Skiers’ Directory for a complete list of member clubs as well as contacts and their phone

numbers and/or email addresses.  Or, you may contact any of the board members listed above.  

Why not send this newsletter to all your club members?  It's available in .pdf format on the website, and the link can easily be passed on to
your members. 

NORTHWEST SKI CLUB COUNCIL 
5331 SW Macadam Avenue, Suite 258, Box 438
Portland, OR  97239 
WEB SITE:   www.nwskiers.org 
E-MAIL:  contact@nwskiers.org

³ NOTE THERE is NOT A MEETING IN SEPTEMBER

    AND THAT THE OCTOBER MEETING IS IN GRESHAM

Far West Ski Association Safety Slogan:  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES!
First With Safety Awareness!

The Northwest Ski Club Council is a member of:
      Far West Ski Association: www.fwsa.org
      National Ski Council Federation: www.skifederation.org

NEXT MEETING:
Wed., October 21, 6:00 P.M.

 LOCATION:   HILLCREST SPORTS
2506 SE Burnside 
Gresham, Oregon

www.hillcrestsports.com

EVERYONE IS WELCOME!!

mailto:rich@rizklaw.com
mailto:omary52@comcast.net
mailto:CommunityServ@nwskiers.org
mailto:reinhardtje1011@comcast.net
mailto:Secretary@nwskiers.org
mailto:sandi.shaub@comcast.net
mailto:davidschor@davidschor.net
mailto:mcgavinski@gmail.com
mailto:Outreach@nwskiers.org
mailto:publicaffairs@nwskiers.org
mailto:President@pacrats.org
mailto:Racing@nwskiers.org
mailto:bparshall@theperottigroup.com
mailto:Travel@nwskiers.org
mailto:Bbousum@gmail.com
mailto:wmshad@msn.com
mailto:Eugenerep@nwskiers.org
mailto:john.m.jessen@gmail.com
mailto:CommMember@nwskiers.org
http://www.pacrats.org
http://www.skifederation.org

